Bassenthwaite Parish Council
Minutes of the Bassenthwaite Parish Council Meeting
 held in the Parish Room, Bassenthwaite on Thursday 4th November 2021 at 7.30pm.
 Bass meeting 164        
 Councillors Present: J Stephens (Chairman), N Harrop, J Mattinson, S Langcake, 

                                      E Trafford, C Grace & H Reb.           
 Also Present: E Clark (clerk), Mr R James & Mrs B Cooper-Holmes.                                           
1) Apologies – Apologies for absence were received & accepted from Cllrs Armstrong & Jukes.
 2)   Minutes - Resolved – that the Chair sign the minutes of the Parish Council Meeting held on 7th of October 2021.
3) Public Participation – Mr James expressed an interest in the light at Cooper Dub and the road safety at the junction of School Road (Chapel crossroads) and Mrs Cooper-Holmes expressed an interest in the light at Cooper-Dub.    
    4)  Requests for Dispensations - there were no requests for dispensations.

    5)  Declaration of Interests –there were no declarations of interest.  
    6)  Cumbria Constabulary – the monthly police newsletter was circulated by email.  It was noted that there had been a road traffic collision at the Chapel Crossroads and a trailer stolen from near Robin Hood Sawmill.    
      7)  Chairman’s Announcements  
a) There is a free event ‘Carbon Zero in Cumbria and the Lake District’ on the 16th of November at Rheged, near Penrith from 5pm-7pm.  For more information and to book a place please visit www.cumbriafoundation.org/event/cumbria-voices-16-nov
b) Cumbria County Council has issued its Judicial Review application in respect of the Government’s proposals to create two new unitary authority in Cumbria.  This means that legal proceedings have now commenced.  The council now has seven days to serve a copy of the court papers on the Department of Levelling Up, Housing & Communities and the six district councils.  
        8) Payment of Accounts & Receipts Received
           The following payments were considered & approved for payment;   
(a)  Bassenthwaite PCC – Grasscutting 2nd Instalment                           
  £500.00    

(b)  Poppy Appeal                                                                                
  £  25.00

(c)  Senior Citizens 2021 Christmas Lunch                                           
  £200.00  

(d)  Glasdon UK Ltd – New Bench




  £578.84
(e) Mr G Oliver






  £450.00
       9) Financial Report - The balance as at the 31st October 2021 is £22,820.76 on all three PC accounts.  
   10) Planning
     (a)  Ref No: 7/2021/2260 – Proposed extension and alterations to spa bedroom wing to form new sitting areas to 8 no. ground floor bedrooms and new balconies to 6 no. first floor bedrooms – foundation trenching commenced – Armathwaite Hall, Bassenthwaite – certificate of lawfulness granted. 

   11) Highways – an email from property services at Allerdale Borough Council advised that if the Parish Council were willing to pay £3417.46 to replace the Cooper Dub light, they would cover the cost of the new column etc at a cost of £7368.95.  If this was not possible the light would not be replaced.
         It was agreed that Allerdale to be asked if the right hand side of the electric substation could be considered as an alternative site for the light.     
         The directional signpost at the Chapel has a broken finger - highways to be asked to repair/weld.
         It was asked if the white road markings throughout the village could be reinstated.   
   12) Road Safety – road traffic collisions at the junction of School Road and the A591 was thoroughly discussed and it was noted that motorists fail to see/use the mirror. It was agreed that highways be asked to look at improved signage/mirror.
   13) Bus Shelter & Telephone Box – Cllr Stephens volunteered to tidy the bus shelter and it was agreed that a request be made for the telephone box to be removed. 
     14) ParishBenches – it was agreed that the replacement bench be positioned just further back from where it was previously and Steve Sowerby to be asked to fit it. 

            A request for a memorial bench on the side of the beck was approved with the understanding that it was a bench that required zero-maintenance.      
     15) Pinfold Land –  an email from Electricity North West advised that they had looked at the beech tree on the Pinfold and they could see some scarring on the main stem which needs monitored annually, however, they appear to be historical wounds and the tree seems to be adding additional growth in these areas to adapt.  The crowns vitality seems normal for the age and time of year with a few sporadic deadwood branches which is normal for the species.  There were no fungal fruiting bodies to be seen around the base or any part of the tree.  Going forward they offered to inspect the tree on an annual basis for any decline in health and act accordingly.  ENW also asked if they could do some light pruning on the Pinfold to clear the conductors.  The parish council authorised the annual inspection of the beech tree and light pruning on the Pinfold.   
    16) 2021 Christmas Tree – Gordie Oliver advised that new Christmas tree lights and a new electrical box were required for this year’s tree at a cost of approximately £100-£150.  The parish council approved and authorised Gordie to proceed with the purchase.
   17) Items for next Agenda - new items to be with the clerk by the 23rd of November 2021.
    18) Date of Next Meeting – it was noted that the next meeting of the Parish Council would be Thursday the 2nd of December 2021.     
                                         The chair closed the meeting at 8.10pm 
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